
Round Hill Pines Beach under
new management
By Kathryn Reed

Round Hill Pines Beach will have new operators for the first
time since 1968.

While Frank and Susan Forvilly wanted to keep operating the
Nevada beach, the U.S. Forest Service said no. Instead, it was
revealed Nov. 15 that Bob and Tammy Hassett will take over the
operations starting with the 2014 season.

Four bids from potential concessionaires were submitted to the
Forest Service. Per federal law the Forest Service does not
have to disclose who the bidders were.
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Douglas County had long been after the Forest Service to make
changes to the popular beach area. Bid documents were finally
released last December. Deadline extensions and the government
shutdown delayed the process.

Steve Mokrohisky, Douglas County manager, was not available
for comment.
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Bob Hassett, per his MO, did not return phone calls. Hassett
also operates the marinas at Camp Richardson, Timber Cove and
Lakeside, as well as owns the Beacon Restaurant. (Earlier this
year he sold the Fresh Ketch restaurant.)

Since 1984 the Forest Service has owned this half-mile of
beach that includes a food area, pool and marina.

“Improvements could occur within 12-18 months, dependent on
the  completion  of  the  (National  Environmental  Policy  Act)
process. The NEPA process will include public involvement. We
want the community to have a voice in the redevelopment of the
property, with the goal of ensuring that Round Hill Pines
remains  a  family-oriented  resort,”  Cheva  Heck,  USFS
spokeswoman,  told  Lake  Tahoe  News.

In  the  past  this  area  had  overnight  accommodations.  The
Hassetts want to bring that back. New cabins will likely be
built where the boarded up cabins sit at the top of the road
before  people  descend  to  the  beach.  Yurt-like  structures,
which  are  all  the  rage,  may  also  be  built.  Expect  tent
camping, too.

The current facilities are run down. The Hassetts want to
change all of that. Rehabbing the historic lodge and adding
food service are possible. Restrooms and showers are coming.
The Forest Service said the Hassetts want to build a new day
lodge to replace the restaurants that exist now. This would
include room for special events and a camp store. The pool
will also get a face-lift.

They also want to improve the entrance off the highway. Coming
from the west the left turn to the beach area is a bit
precarious  because  of  how  fast  traffic  is  going  in  both
directions.

Improved parking for vehicles and bikes are in the plans. More
cyclists are expected to access the beach now that a trail
goes to it from Stateline.
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The beach is idyllic, with Mount Tallac a distinct fixture
across the lake. This is a popular place for weddings because
of the natural environment. A special event pavilion has been
proposed.

The Hassetts have a 30-year lease to operate the facility.
Financial  details  have  not  been  released.  But  what  the
Hassetts pay the Forest Service will fluctuate based on the
investment they make into the property.

It is not yet known if the entrance fee will increase. The
Hassetts will propose a rate to the Forest Service, and the
feds have ultimate say over that fee.


